
Georgia Selectboard Special Meeting 
Chris Letourneau Meeting Room & via Zoom 

Monday, May 26, 2022 
6:00 p.m. 

 
Approved: Approved 
 
Unapproved Minutes are subject to revision and corrections from the town of Georgia Selectboard Members. The 
contents herein represent the notes and recollections of the Selectboard Clerk, Town Administrator, and 
representatives, and may not have captured the true intent of all statements made by the participants. Meeting 
Minutes are corrected when necessary and voted upon for Approval by the Board at the next Regular Selectboard 
Meeting. For clarification of any details of these notes please contact the Town of Georgia Selectboard Chairperson 
or the Selectboard Clerk.  
 
Board Members Present: Carolyn Branagan, Dawn Penney, Sara Nadeau, Gary Wright, Carl Rosenquist  
 
Board Members Absent: None 
 
Staff & Other Board Members Present: Cheryl Letourneau, Interim Town Administrator; Todd Cadieux, 
Road Foreman 
 
Public Present: None 
 
Carolyn Branagan Chair, opened the Special Selectboard Meeting at 6:03 p.m.  
 
Todd informed the board, due to increasing cost the town garage budget will not have enough funds to 
pave the driveway. He asked the board if there is a possibility of using some of the ARPA funds to do the 
paving. Todd feels it would be about $32,000.00. Todd will price out what it will cost to pave or to use 
concrete and return to the board with those figures.  
 
Todd asked the board if it was ok to place an ad to sell the F-250 highway truck instead of trading it in. 
There is no benefit in trading it in at this time for the new truck, as it will not change the price. We will 
get more to sell it outright. The board was fine with this. 
 
Ric Nye asked if the board would reconsider their decision on the name for his road on Pattee Hill. The 
board chose Sunshine Rd for the name and the Nye family would like their first choice of Tessemma.   
A motion made by Sara Nadeau and seconded by Gary Wright. All in favor. No further discussion. The 
name of the road will be Tessemma 
 
6:20 p.m. Carolyn moves that we enter Executive Session to discuss personnel. Sara Nadeau made the 
motion. Gary Wright seconded. All were in favor. No further discussion.   
 
7:10 Motion to come out of executive session made by Sara Nadeau, seconded by Carl Rosenquist. 
 
Josh Bergstrom will be offered the position of Beach Caretaker and Bob Larose will be assisting with the 
training.  
 
 



Motion to adjourn at 7:15 p.m. by Sara Nadeau, Seconded by Carl Rosenquist.  No further discussion.  All 
voted in favor.  


